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Dear Friends of Hill of Peace,  

 
 Hill of Peace had three services this year.  In addition, there were several projects 

completed at the site.   
“A Service in Anticipation of Easter” 

March 17, 2024 

 The service was conducted by Rev. 
Dr. Daniel N. Harmelink, Executive 
Director, Concordia Historical Institute.  
“Living the Life of Faith Under the Cross of 
Christ”. Darlene Kiefer was the organist, 

with the Immanuel Lutheran Men’s Choir, 
directed by Nathan Steele, and 

accompanied by Janet Seibel. 
Fellowship followed in the Church Hall. 

 

 
 
 

 
We are happy to 

announce that through your 
financial help we were able to 
complete several projects 

through the year.  The largest 
project was the replacement 

of the concrete in front of the 
church and extending the 
sidewalk to the county road in 

front of the church. 
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“Harvest Festival Service” 

October 13, 2023 
The service was conducted by Rev. 

Joseph Schlie, of Immanuel Lutheran 
Church in Perryville, MO and Rev. Dr. 
Daniel N. Harmelink, Executive Director 
of Concordia Historical Institute. The 
organist was Darlene Kiefer.  Special 

music by the Immanuel Lutheran Men’s 
Choir under the direction of Cantor, 
Nathan Steele and accompanied by 

Janet Siebel.   Fellowship and good food 
followed the service in church hall. 

 
 
 

Richardet Floor Covering installed a new rug in 
the church in time for the annual Country Christmas 
Tour. The old rug was faded and very hard to clean.  

 
 

 
“A Service of Readings and Carols” 

December 1, 2024 

 The service was conducted by Rev. Dr. Daniel 
N. Harmelink, Executive Director of Concordia 
Historical Institute.  The sermon was “Did you have 
a ‘good’ Christmas?” Darlene Kiefer was the 
organist, with the Immanuel Lutheran Men’s 

Choir, directed by Nathan Steele, and accompanied 
by Janet Seibel. 

Fellowship followed in the Church Hall. 

  

 This year we also participated in the Perry County Country 

Church Tour. Hill of Peace was showcased with 39 other churches in 

three counties.  Approximately 500 people visited the church in the 

two days. Many visitors said Hill of Peace Church was a favorite.   

Danny and Darlene Kiefer along with Linda Holt played their 

dulcimers on Friday, a crowd favorite. 

 Thanks to all for the support allowing the necessary repairs and 

beautiful upgrades to the Hill of Peace historic church.   

You are invited to attend the 2025 services and fellowship: 

Service in Anticipation of Easter   April  6th 

         Harvest Festival Service           October 12th 

         Service of Readings and Carols        December 7th 

 Perry County Country Church Tour December 18th & 19th 

 



   

   We are excited about the restoration 
and re-installation of the chandelier 
that hung in the old church. The 

chandelier was found under the steps 
in the church. A generous benefactor 

has offered to restore it and add 
electric LED lights.  The original 
chandelier was lighted by oil lamps on 

the arms of the light. The chandelier is 
scheduled to be installed before the                   

2025 Easter Service. 
 

 

Dear Friends of Hill of Peace Lutheran Memorial Church: 

 

We give thanks to God for the numerous individuals who have given so selflessly of their 

time, treasures, and talents to care for and improve both the Hill of Peace Lutheran Memorial 

church building and the Parish Hall.  This last year saw many attend the three worship services 

as well as individual visits throughout the year—and those who were involved in the Christmas 

Church Tour.  During our worship services we were blessed with the voices of Immanuel 

Perryville’s Men’s Choir as well as our organist and guest violinist.  The Christmas tree at the 

December service was especially grand.  Thank you for all who contributed. 

At this time, we want to give thanks to God for those who regularly maintained and 

beautified the church and parish hall, as well as all who took the time to bring their friends 

and family to attend the services.  This new year beginning will naturally bring with it new 

challenges but also great opportunities to honor the saints that have gone before us—to honor 

especially their Christian faith and life. 

As plans are already beginning for this year’s events, we ask that you prayerfully 

consider supporting this historic ministry.  Donating Thrivent Choice Dollars, or making a 

generous contribution towards the maintenance of the property in the name of a loved one, or 

volunteering to help clean or decorate or provide a dish for a reception would do much to make 

this ministry a blessing to even more people interested in catching a glimpse of the 

congregational life of the Bavarian families that founded and managed Friedenberg Evangelical 

Church for 95 years. 

Again, thank you for your prayers and generous support of this fabulous touchstone of 

local Lutheran history.  We look forward to seeing you again for our traditional “in anticipation 

of Easter” service this spring. 

 

God’s richest blessings in Christ, 

                                               Daniel N. Harmelink 
The Rev. Dr. Daniel N. Harmelink, Executive Director 

                                                         Concordia Historical Institute 
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Friedenberg History 
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